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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

 
The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): October 16-20, 2023. 
The inspection occurred offsite on the following date(s): October 19, 2023. 
 
The following critical incidents (CI) intakes were inspected: 
 

• Intake #00085678, CI #2953-000017-23, intake: #00088402, CI #2953-000019-23, and intake 
#00088809, CI #2953-000023-23, related to falls prevention and management 

•  Intake #00092009, CI #2953-000028-23, related to alleged neglect. 
 
The following intake was completed in this inspection:  

• Intake #00088610, CI #2953-000021-23, related to falls prevention and management. 
 

 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Continence Care 
Skin and Wound Prevention and Management 
Infection Prevention and Control 
Prevention of Abuse and Neglect 
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Falls Prevention and Management 
 

INSPECTION RESULTS 
 

WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Transferring and Positioning Techniques 

 

NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 

 Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 40 

 

The licensee has failed to ensure that a Personal Support Worker (PSW) used safe transferring and 

positioning techniques when they assisted a resident with care.  

 

Rationale and Summary 

 

A PSW did not use safe transferring and positioning techniques when they assisted a resident with a 

specific care need. As a result of the incident, the resident was injured.  

 

The home’s Assistant Director of Care (ADOC)/Former Falls Lead and the Executive Director said staff 

should have followed the directions as indicated in the resident's plan of care for the level and type of 

help they required. 

 

Sources: a critical incident, a resident's clinical records, the home's investigation notes, and interviews 

with a PSW, two RPNs, the home’s ADOC/Former Falls Lead, and the Executive Director. [758] 
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